Darwin P. Kingsley

January 22, 1924.

Dear Mr. Carter:-

I find that the newspapers cannot do much with a reproduction of a photograph, and I have therefore sent me the reproductions you sent me of the Wolf Hunt in West Texas in 1906 to the people having in charge the Roosevelt House here in New York. This you remember is the place where Teddy was born. It has been purchased and made into a sort of memorial and museum.

Speaking of men, last night I heard William J. Bryan over the radio. I feel like apologizing to everybody. I never before fully appreciated what a demagogue and a blatherskite he is.

Very truly yours

Mr. A. G. Carter, Fort-Worth-Star-Telegram, Fort Worth, Texas.